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On Wed, 20 May 2020, 15:02 Springthorpe, Mark, <Mark.Springthorpe@barnet.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear Mr Bennett 

  

Thank you for your email and objection. 

  

Please note that – following Mr Hackner’s departure – this application has been reallocated to Josh Mclean (copied 
in for your reference). For the time-being, process of the application remains with the case officer however, should 
a recommendation for approval be forthcoming, the matter would be put before the Committee. At that point, 
Cllrs will be appraised of the site. 

  

Ordinarily, that would include conduct of a group site visit by minibus at which I would also be in attendance. As I 
hope you can appreciate, normal practice is currently suspended and details of the manner in which this will be 
done in the short to medium term is currently undetermined, but also contingent upon and evolving in line with 
Government advice.  

  

I will note however, the request for any site visit to incorporate appreciating the development from the perspective 
of your property/Glendale Avenue. 

  

In the interim, the case officer and I appreciate the photographs which you have provided in your objection. 

  

Regards, 

  

Mark 

  

Mark Springthorpe BA(Hons) MA(Dist) 

(Acting) Planning Manager - Hendon Area Team  

Planning and Building Control 

London Borough of Barnet 

2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, London NW9 4EW 

Tel: 020 8359 4270 

Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk 
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On Wed, 20 May 2020, 00:08 Samuel Bennett, wrote: 

Dear Councillor Gordon, 

  

Many thanks for your quick reply.  

  

I have attached my response to the planning application and I have also copied in Mr Springthorpe.  

  

Please can I take this opportunity to invite you both to come and view the proposed development as it will be 
seen from my property on Glendale Avenue as no one has come to view it from the council and you will no doubt 
wish to have this information in order to make an informed decision on the matter. Please let me know when will 
be a convenient time for you to come and see how overbearing and imposing this development will be on the 
properties in Glendale Avenue. 

  

I look forward to hearing from you, 

  

Yours sincerely,  

  

Samuel Bennett.  

  

On Mon, 18 May 2020, 13:56 Brian Gordon,  wrote: 

Dear Sam 

  

If you have received a consultation letter from the Council regarding the application it tells you on there where to 
send your objection- easiest way is by e mail. 

  

If not, you can anyway send in your objection to the chief planning officer for the Hendon Area (of whichj 
Edgware is part)   - namely   mark.springthorpe@barnet.gov.uk 

  

I trust this helps.  You can copy your letter to me if you wish 
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Regards, 

  

Cllr Brian Gordon 

Mobile  

  

  

From: Samuel Bennett [mailto   
Sent: 18 May 2020 13:36 
To: Brian Gordon  
Subject: Development on Shelley Close 

  

Dear Councillor Gordon, 

  

I hope you are keeping well.  

  

Further to our telephone conversation a few weeks ago I wanted to get in touch to discuss the proposed 
development behind my house and to seek some advice on how I can best object to its approval. 

  

I'm not suelre if you're familiar with this application but it proposes to build a large property at the end of my 
garden which would be massively overbearing and impact on my property.  

  

Any advice would be much appreciated 

  

Best wishes,  

  

Sam Bennett  
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This email and any attachments to it are intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain 
sensitive or confidential material and should be handled accordingly. However, it is recognised that, as an intended 
recipient of this email, you may wish to share it with those who have a legitimate interest in the contents. 

If you have received this email in error and you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, 
copy or print any of the information contained or attached within it, all copies must be deleted from your system. 
Please notify the sender immediately. 

Whilst we take reasonable steps to identify software viruses, any attachments to this email may contain viruses 
which our anti-virus software has failed to identify. No liability can be accepted, and you should therefore carry out 
your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents. 

Please note: Information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. 

This message has been scanned by Exchange Online Protection. 




